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A NOTE OF THANKS FROM A STUDENT

I thought this excerpt from this letter would be of interest to all faculty
and staff.

Lole, [FaSE

Dear Mr. Fast,

Thank you for signing my entrance scholarship application form and
adding the nice comment. I'm sure it will make a positive addition
to the other references.

I hope you enjoy King Edward Campus. I sure did. I found there
caring and competent teachers who went well beyond the Tine of duty
to help students academically as well as providing encouragement
and showing the respect due adults. Also I found all the staff to
be informed, helpful and well organized.

KEC CULTURAL FESTIVAL

The second annual KEC Cultural Festival will take place on Wednesday, May 27,
1987. As you may recall from last years successful event, the day held many
attractions: Display booths, arts and crafts stalls, ethnic foods and of
course, the wonderful performers of music, song and dance.

Planning for this years event is underway, however, volunteers are $till needed
to assist in contacting the wide range of ethnic groups who may wish to
participate. If you are a member of such a group, or if you wish to assist in
planning the day - please contact Howard Turpin or Sam Lewindon.

A meeting of the full committee will be held next week, therefore, to make sure
you are included in this meeting - please advise the above persons by Tunch-time
Monday, April 27, 1987.

S. Lewindon

CL KRing Edward Campus



MONTE CARLO LOTTERY

Yes, the Monte Carlo Lottery is alive and well!

0f course ticket sales could be better. but the committee knows thqt.all you
ticket sellers are preparing for the big sales rush c1ose'to the f1n1sh: In
order to ease the pressure on yourselves at that hectic time, you may wish to
anticipate the buyers demand - and sell early.

In order to assist you in this, the vehicle will be.on disp1ay'outsiQe the .
Security office, all of this week. The following display schedu1e will provide
a wider viewing than just our campus. Should you wish to sell tickets at these

Jocations -- be our guest!
April 20 - KEC
April 27 - VVI
May 04 - Champlain Mall
May 11 - KEC
May 18 - Oakridge Centre Mall
May 25 - KEC

The prize draw is on Wednesday, May 2l 98 s
FREE CAR WASH!!!I11] S. Lewindon

In order to raise money to help with the expenses of our European Tour in
June and July, the music students and faculty will be washing cars for FREE
this Saturday, April 25th, beginning at 10:00 am. We'll be washing the cars
at the INTERCITY REBEL GAS STATION, Kingsway and Imperial, Burnaby. Come
out and have your car washed absolutely free.

How are we going to raise money when we're washing cars for free, you ask?

We are requesting pledges from our friends and fellow V.C.C. employees on
a per car basis. So far we have been very fortunate, receiving pledges
from 5¢ to 25¢ per car, for a maximum of 100 cars. Jim Ho, Director of
College Finances, has agreed to provide an income tax receipt for any
donation (pledge) that totals $15.00 or more. We would Tike to make in
the neighbourhood of $5,000 in pledges.

Should you be so kind as to sponsor us, please give me a call at local 190,
and give me your pledge, before Friday afternoon.

Whatever the case, come and have your car washed on Saturday.

Terry Smith - Music
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“Give Peace a Dance” isa 12 hour dance marathon to be held on
Saturday, May 30, 1987 in Vancouver. Similar events have been
very successful in raising funds in a number of American cities.

Last year the event raised $130,000 in San Francisco and in 1984,
it raised $71,000 in Seattle.

This first “Give Peace a Dance” in Vancouver is produced by the
Pacific Peace Umbrella Society. It is officially endorsed by Van-
couver City Council as well as Vancouver and District Labour
Council. The End the Arms Race Coalition is officially supporting
the event and is encouraglng its member organizations to actively
participate.

Our goal is to raise substantial funds to support:
o UNICEF, a health project in the developing world;

» END THE ARMS RACE COALITION, in support of the
annual “Walk For Peace’’;

e GREATER VANCOUVER FOOD BANK;

» CITY OF VANCOUVER FLAME of PEACE MONU-
MENT and

e THE PACIFIC PEACE UMBRELLA SOCIETY for
fiiture fund raising activities.
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CLOSET DANCERS !

I would be interested in co-ordinating a KEC team of dancers. If you are interested
please contact me a loc. 487 Donna Barreca
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FROM THE KEC BOOKSTORE

Just a Reminder!

The KEC Bookstore will be open Monday, 1987 May 04 to Thursdav, 1987 May 07 from
8:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. On Friday, 1987 May 08, the Bookstore w11] be open from
8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Regular hours will resume on Monday, 1987 May 11.

K. Kelly




SEVENTH ANNUAL CONFERENCE on

TEACHING AND LEARNING IN HIGHER EDUCATION

June 21 - 24, 1987 Queen's University at Kingston, Ontario. Information
on this conference has been received and is posted on the Faculty Bulletin
Board on the fourth floor. (V.I.A. Notice Area)

W. Behnke

AT THE LIBRARY

Bring your Tunch to the library this Friday, April 24th and be our guest
for the film showing of: IF YOU LOVE THIS PLANET. This Oscar-winning film
features Dr. Helen Caldicott speaking on prevention of nuclear war. Her
message is clear: disarmament cannot be postponed. The film is 26 minutes
Tong and will be shown twice - at 12:00 and again at 12:30.

A sampling of new books received:
Atlas of the North American Indian (in Reference section)

A Guide to the Indian Tribes of the Pacific Northwest
Basic Skills with Decimals and Percents
In the Shadow of the Wind by Anne Herbert p
Magic and Medicine of Plants
Ken Kesey - a Biography )
Understanding Medical Testing \‘—’/l J
U,
New Videos: )J = ,(r——“\&
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The Last Days of Living )
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SMALL BUSINESS ESTABLISHMENT AND ENTREPRENEURIAL DEVELOPMENT

(St

PRESENTS

%% another free Small Business Seminar at King Edward Campus,
Saturday, April 25, 1987 from 12 noon to 2 pem. in the Staff
Cafeteria,

** Topic (by popular request ) HOW TO APPLY FOR A BUSINESS LOAN

%%t Speaker: Tung Chan, Manager, The Royal Bank, Chinatown Branch

H. Turpin



Special Citation

Another College Foundations student, Mr. Graham Meek, will be honoured with a
spec1a1 citation for his work as one of two B.C. students to serve on the recent
Financial Aid review committee established by the Minister of Advanced Education
and‘Job Training, as well as for his two years service with the KEC Student
Advisory :Committee. His citation along with a cheque for $100.00 will be
presented at the spring student awards ceremony, Thursday, May 7, starting at
11:30 am in the KEC Auditorium.

Grant Kelly

Spring 1987 Student Awards

The following students have been nominated for KEC awards and have been
selected by the Student Awards Committee to receive cash awards of $100.
each along with certificates at the special student awards ceremony which
will take place in the KEC Auditorium. Make a note to attend on Thursday,
May 7 between 11:30am and 1:30pm.

Student Program - "~ Award

Sharon Musto Mathematics E1izabeth MaclLeod Award
Joseph Legault Mathematics Shrum, Liddle Hebenton Award
Sandra Allina Science Overseas Chinese Voice Award
Ady Tsung ESL Half-Time " ] )

Claude Sylvain ESL Vocational 5 U o

Shahin Rahmani ESL Vocational 5 g 5

Jean Harley Adult Basic Ed 4 L b

Angela Kadlubowski Bus & Computer “ \ !

Joan Baird Home Support Aide . 0 "

Hsu Chee Wong School Canadiana 4 " 4

Anna Xia Bao Lei ! i Vocational Instructors Assoc.
Zbigniew Bielawski College Prep. English " " n
Susan Brownell BTSD Bruce Andison Award ;

Elsa Tsui Institutional Aide FOCUS Bldg SerY1ces

Nan Dauphinee 4 ¢ 3 5 ;

Melanie Whyte Music Music TRust Fund

Richard Timmer Diesel Associated Bldg. Maintenance

Guy Robert College Pnep. Howard/Yﬁno Award

Ludmila Kmet

Parents, friends and feliow students are welcome yo'attend a]ong_wjth
presenting instructors, donors and department/division representatives.

Grant Kelly



LETTER OF THANKS

THANK YOU - FROM A STUDENT April '87

I grew up in many ways in the past six years. At first I was very shy
and nervous I didn't think I would get this far. But when I took my first
course and I got an 'A', then I knew that I could go on and graduate.

As I look back on the years, the thing I remember the most is the
encouragement and the help that most people gave me. All the staff are so
helpful. When I felt I couldn't go on, someone would give me some encourage-
ment then I could go on.

I won't forget those years, I would like to thank all the staff at KEC
for helping me accomplish College Foundations.

Sharon Musto - Former KEC Student
Post Script: Sharon just completed Math 093 with a 'B' grade. She was
this semester's recipient of the Elizabeth Macleod award for
Mathematics (to be awarded in May). Sharon received her College
Foundations Certificate last year.

Wayne Wilson - Instructor

Lieutenant-Governor's Silver Medal Award

This year, KEC College Foundations (ABE Division) student, Mr. Hoily
Fung has been nominated for the Lieutenant-Governor's award by
instructors Ron Fussell, Cathy Tolsma, Jean Cockell and Joyce Jarrett
and selected by the Student Awards Committee to receive this prestigious
award, and a cheque for $100.00 from the Principal's Trust Fund, at the
spring student awards ceremony, Thursday, May 7 starting at 11:30am.in
the KEC Auditorium.

Grant Kelly

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./Langara requires a Word Processor Operator in the General Offjce. This
is a temporary position for the period May 4 to July 22, 1987 inclusive.
Closing date for applications is May 1, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires an Instructor, Consumer Electronics. Closing date for
applications is May 8, 1987.



